
I know this is not a county matter per say but : 

  

the owner - operators of the Caspar Transfer Station ( SWOW ? ) have been tightening restrictions on 

roofers using the facility even further recently 

  

the reasoning for it ( large weights being trucked to Willits ) are understandable  

  

the people who work the station are very polite and helpful accommodating our needs the best they can 

  

basically we must call ahead and get on a list to wait for just the right time to take a ½ load of roofing 

debris in to dump - when they call we must then scramble or miss the opening 

  

they tell me only Dunlap & Redwood Roofing are dumping typically these days which makes me wonder 

where the other roofers are dropping their debris ? 

  

all I can think is to either drive to Willits ( which we must do at times ) or in a hidden local spot illegally  

  

the dangers for the county is either having more trucks heading to Willits and the dangers associated 

with that - not to mention loose nails etc. being deposited along the way  

  

or again illegal dumping on the coast somewhere  

  

and of course I know you folks have some much bigger fish to fry these days.... 

  

please help if you can, thank you 

  

 The 1st law of holes is, when you find yourself in one, stop digging. 

  

Stephen Dunlap 


